
St. Joseph Church
Dover, Ohio 44622
The Most Holy Trinity

May 21 and 22, 2016
21 y 22 de mayo del 2016

Mass Intentions

Monday, May 23
		  No Mass
	Readings:	 347:1 Pt 1:3-9/Ps 111/Mk 10:17-27
Tuesday, May 24
	 6:00 p.m.	 Wilbur Haidet
	Readings:	 348:1 Pt 1:10-16/Ps 98/Mk 10:28-31
Wednesday, May 25
	 8:15 a.m.	 Agnes Miceli
	 9:00 a.m.	 Rosary
	Readings:	 349:1 Pt 1:18-25/Ps 147/Mk 10:32-45
Thursday, May 26
	 8:15 a.m.	 Francis J. Alesiano
	 9:00 a.m.	 Adoration of the Eucharist
	Readings:	 350:1 Pt 2:2-5, 9-12/Ps 100/Mk 10:46-52
Friday, May 27
	 8:15 a.m.	 Grace Muzzi
	Readings:	 351: 1 Pt 4:7-13/Ps 96/Mk 11:11-26
Saturday, May 28, The Vigil of 
The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ
	 4:00 p.m.	 Ray Shotwell
Sunday, May 29, The Most Holy Body and Blood
of Christ (Corpus Christi)
	 8:30 a.m.	 Denny Casady
	11:00 a.m.	 Pauline Wherley
	 1:30 p.m.	 The People of the Parish (Spanish Mass)
	Readings:	 169: Gn 14:18-20/Ps 110/1 Cor 11:23-26/
		    Lk 9:11b-17

Offertory for Sunday, May 15, 2016
Loose	 $	 1,738.00
Adult Weekly (envelopes 272)	 $	12,298.00
Online Giving	 $	 205.00
Total	 $	14,241.00
Contributions needed each week	 $	12,192.00
Other Funds:
Capital Improvement	 $	 402.00
Poor Fund	 $	 412.00
Youth Ministry	 $	 95.00
Ascension	 $	 76.00
Catholic Communications	 $	 127.00

Your contributions make the mission of St. Joseph 
Parish possible and keep our parish financially sound.

Thank you for your generosity.

Ministry Schedules
May 28 and 29, 2016

4:00 p.m. Mass
Lector: Janice Cosenza – 1st Reading
	 Vicki Wilhelm – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Mary Roberts, 

Denisse Garcia Paez, Cathie Peters, Vicki Avon, 
Tim Avon, Sub Needed

Hospitality: Pastoral Council Members
Servers: Andrea Garcia Paez, Sami Demattio, 

Max Demattio (Alt: Sage Winnie)

8:30 a.m. Mass
Lector: Keith Knestaut – 1st Reading
	 John Ostapuck – 2nd Reading
Eucharistic Ministers: Rachel Capozella, 

Emily Conrad, Carl Conrad, Andrea Settimio, Lou 
Settimio, Milt Hamilton, Jack Dooling, 
Cathy Galbraith, Dan Galbraith

Hospitality: Ann Riley and Pastoral Council
Servers: Sami Liggett, Alyssa Conrad, 

Rebecca Conrad (Alt: Max Burnham)

11:00 a.m. Mass
Lectors: Will be contacted
Eucharistic Ministers: Will be contacted
Servers: Matthew Dummermuth, Luke Telle, 

John Telle (Alt: Paul O’Donnell)

If you know of a friend or family member that is 
in the hospital, for surgery or due to illness, or is 
currently homebound, please call the Parish Office 
and give us the information. Someone will visit 
them as soon as possible.

Prayer Chain: To place your request on the prayer 
chain, please call the Parish Office or Charlene
Herzig at 330-343-1063.

Pray for the Priest, Deacon, or Seminarian of 
the Day: posted on the bulletin boards are calendars 
with the names of Priests, Deacons, and Seminarians. As 
you come into the church, you may want to look at the 
calendar and pray for the designated person of the day.

Please Note: If you would like to present the gifts at the 
Offertory, please contact the Ushers before Mass.



The Jubilee Year of Mercy
December 8, 2015-November 20, 2016

“It is a favorable time to heal wounds, a time to offer 
everyone the way of Forgiveness and Reconciliation.” 

– Pope Francis

Holy Year of Mercy: Fifth Beatitude – “Blessed 
are the merciful, for they shall obtain mercy.” 
(Mt. 5:7) Mercy is a compassion that seeks to 
unburden the sorrows and misery of others as if 
they were our own. Mercy is really a mystery. It 

runs counter to our sin-damaged nature. Too often we 
ignore or are indifferent to the sufferings of others. But 
Jesus was always merciful to those in sorrow or misery: to 
Mary Magdalen, to the woman at the well, to Peter who 
denied him, to Zacchaeus, and even to Judas. His parables 
were parables of mercy: the good Samaritan, the prodigal 
son, the lost sheep. The good thief on the cross is a good 
example of mercy extended and mercy received (Lk. 23:39-
43). The good thief showed his mercy in his concern for the 
selfish thief’s spiritual welfare and in his recognition of 
Jesus’ innocence. Jesus returned that mercy. What we 
overlook about this Gospel passage is that the selfish thief 
received no mercy. The adage “what you sow, so shall you 
reap” applies here. Mercy is costly. It cost God the Father 
His own Son on the cross and Jesus His own life. Even if it 
is costly to us, it is the only way to begin in trying to 
overcome evil and sin. God showers us with abundant 
graces of mercy, if only we will accept and use them as He 
intends.

Mercy grows within us as we reflect on how God has been 
merciful to us.

Please remember in your prayers, all 
the sick, homebound, and recovering in 
our parish. Also, pray for those coping 
with physical or mental conditions.

Spiritual Life of Saint Joseph Parish
Sacrament of Reconciliation: Saturday, Confession 
times are 3:15 to 3:45 p.m. on Sunday mornings, 
from 7:45 a.m. to 8:15 a.m. and from 10:15 a.m. until 
10:45 a.m.

Anointing of the Sick: Following the 4:00 p.m. Mass 
the first weekend of each month, following the 8:30 
a.m. Mass the second weekend of each month, and 
following the 11:00 a.m. Mass the 3rd weekend of 
each month.

Adoration of the Eucharist: The Eucharist will be 
exposed for Adoration every Thursday morning 
after Mass until 9:30 a.m.

Rosary: Each Wednesday Morning after the 8:15 
a.m. Mass, join us as we pray the Rosary.

Spiritual Notes:
The Book of Proverbs is a textbook for instruction 
in ancient Israel, bringing together wise sayings that 
serve as lessons for its people. In today’s reading, 
Wisdom herself speaks. Wisdom personified is 
part of biblical Israel’s way of thinking. Wisdom 
was “brought forth” while as yet the earth and 
fields were not made. She was there, when the 
Lord established the heavens. Wisdoms antiquity 
establishes her authority and reliability. Predating 
the universe, she shares in the life of God in a special 
way. Being beside God during creation, she has an 
understanding that is unique. We must seek to learn 
from her. Paul writes to the Romans, reminding 
them that having “been justified by faith/we have 
peace with God.” This peace is our gift, acquired 
at the cost of the death of Jesus Christ. Through 
his death, “we have gained access to God’s grace.” 
This is God’s gift to us. But we know that with 
faith comes affliction. Paul and his fellow believers 
suffer for the sake of the Gospel, but he tells them 
that it is cause to rejoice because the suffering leads 
to hope. Paul intends to visit the Church of Rome 
and knows that he will share in both their joy as 
well as their affliction. In the Gospel today, Jesus 
is speaking to His disciples at the Last Supper. He 
promises them the gift of the “Spirit of truth” who 
will declare to you the things that are coming. This 
time in Jesus’ life, the time of his suffering, death, 
and resurrection, is his long awaited “hour.” Jesus 
promises that the Spirit will guide you to all truth, a 
reminder that revelations is an ongoing process. It is 
only over time, as is witnessed in the Book of Acts, 
that the apostles will come to understand Jesus’ will 
for them and his message.

For reflection: Do I strive to achieve wisdom in life, 
or am I more concerned with knowledge? Can I see 
how God’s word to me is slowly revealed by the Holy 
Spirit?

In Our Parish

Happy 90th Birthday to Pauline (Tolotti) 
Wherley! If you would like to send Pauline a 
card, you may do so to 415 East Slingluff Avenue, 

Dover, Ohio 44622. May God continue to bless you!

Please keep in your prayers, Linda Handley, age 57, 
who died on Friday, May 13, 2016; Florence Trustdorf , 
age 92, who died on Sunday, May 15, 2016; and Mildred 
Seikel, age 90, who died on Sunday, May 15, 2016. May 
their souls and all the souls of our faithful departed rest 
in peace. Please also keep their families in your prayers.

The flowers in front of the Holy Family are in 
loving memory of Bob and Todd Wagner, by their family.



Upcoming Meetings
in the Life of the Parish

Secular Franciscans invite everyone wishing to 
attend the first Saturday of each month at 9:00 a.m. for 
Morning Prayer and Eucharistic Prayer followed by 
coffee and donuts.
Men’s Bible Study Group: Saturday mornings at 7:00 
a.m. in the Family Life Center. For more information, 
please contact John Kuczirka.
Heart of Mary Bible Study: Come and join us the first 
and third Fridays of every month from 9:00 a.m. to 
11:30 a.m.
Crafty Ladies: The first and third Tuesdays from 10:00 
a.m. until Noon. Come share your talents with the 
group. Join us and have fun! For more information, call 
Charlene Herzig at 330-343-1063 or Mary Pusateri at 
330-364-2775.

“Be His Hope to Others”
This year, our parish goal is $70,436.20. We are off to 
a great start!! To date, 13% of our parishioners have 
pledged $32,515.00. Please remember, all monies raised 
over this goal will be returned to our parish to be used 
for our needs. No gift is too small. Please pray for the 
success of the Bishop’s Annual Appeal.

Save the Date!
July 15th, 16th, and 17th. More information to follow!!

Festival Sponsors
If you and/or your company are interested in 
becoming Festival Sponsors for our Parish Festival, 
we are accepting donations. For more information or 
if you have questions, please contact Milt Hamilton, or 
the Parish Office.

St. Joseph Soup Kitchen
Everyone is welcome!!

The intention for the Soup Kitchen is to serve God’s 
children in need: the poor in spirit, as well as the needy. 
Below you will find the upcoming schedule.

Teams, if you need assistance, please contact
Andrea Settimio or the Parish Office.
May 25, 2016 – Team H (Cindy Jones)

June 1, 2016 – Team I (Isabellas)
June 8, 2016 – Team J (Class of ’61)

June 15, 2016 – Team K (Secular Franciscans)
Thank you for your support!

Save the Date!
Vacation Bible School

June 27th through July 1st
9:00 a.m. until 11:30 a.m.

Sacred Heart Church

For more information, 
please call Kathy at 330-343-6976.

Tuscarawas Central
Catholic High School

The Annual TCC Booster Club Art Teynor Memorial 
Golf Scramble is quickly approaching. This year’s 
four person scramble will take place Saturday, June 
25th at Oak Shadows Golf Club. Cost of the scramble 
is $300.00 which includes 18 holes of golf and a steak 
dinner immediately following the round. If you have 
any questions or wish to register a team, please contact 
Scott at 330-260-0827 or scottlawrence2188@gmail.com.

Youth Ministry News

High School Group
Sunday, May 22, 2016 – 
Immaculate Conception

Sunday, May 29, 2016 – Sacred Heart

Junior High Youth Group
Sunday, May 22, 2016 – Immaculate Conception
Sunday, May 29, 2016 – Sacred Heart

Upcoming Events!
Catholic Heart Work Camp – June 5th-11th

Catholic Heart Work Camp along with Catholic youth 
ministers and teens, have formed this ministry across the 
country and beyond. Parish youth groups and schools have 
joined together to serve as Christ modeled. As bold Catholics, 
we embrace this challenge to put ourselves aside to serve 
and restore homes and hearts, feed the hungry, lift the spirits 
of children, and give hope to the disabled.

Cedar Point – June 15th
Tickets are $55.00 each. Pay nonrefundable $5.00 ASAP to 
hold your spot! The cost also includes an “All Day Drink 
Pass.”

For information about other upcoming events,
please contact Andy in the Parish Office.

There will be a Solemn High Latin Tridentine Mass 
and Eucharistic Procession with Benediction for 
Corpus Christi on Thursday, May 26th at 6:30 p.m. 
at Immaculate Conception in Dennison. Hear the 
Gregorian Chants and polyphony provided by the 
Immaculate Conception Parish Choir and seminarians, 
and pray as our Catholic ancestors did in past 
generations.



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2016 TCC Booster Club 
Art Teynor Memorial Golf Scramble 

Scott Lawrence 
(330) – 260 – 0827 

 
scottlawrence2188@gmail.com 

 
 
 

For Information 
Contact: 

Format:   Four Person 18 hole Scramble  

Date:  Saturday, June 25th 

Time:   9:00 A.M. Shotgun Start 

                    8:30 A.M. Registration 

Location: Oak Shadows Golf Club 

Cost:  $ 300 per team  

Registration includes snack at the turn and a Steak 
Dinner following the round 

1st Place: 

$ 500.00 

CASH 

PRIZE!  
 

See Reverse Side for Registration and Sponsorship details! 

 

Come enjoy a great day with your friends 

at: 

and help support the TCC Booster Club! 



Yes! I want to be part of the Art Teynor Memorial Golf Scramble! 

 

 _______ 4 – Man Team        $ 300.00 

1. _______________________ 
2. _______________________ 
3. _______________________ 
4. _______________________ 

 

________ Hole Sponsor            $ 100.00 

  Have your organizations name beautifully displayed  
throughout the golf course on the day of the scramble! 

Name of 
Organization:__________________________________ 

 

 Donation                 $ _______ 

I would like to make a tax deductible donation to the 

TCC Booster Club! 

 

Total Check Enclosed…… (payable to “TCC Booster Club”) $________ 

 

Please return this form with your check via mail to: 
TCC Booster Club Golf Scramble 

Tuscarawas Central Catholic High School 
777 Third Street NE 

New Philadelphia, OH 44663 
 



The St. Joseph Seniors, along with the Sacred 
Heart Seniors, are sponsoring a bus trip to St. Vincent 
College in Latrobe, PA on Wednesday, June 22nd to 
attend the comedy performance; “Over the River!” 
They will be stopping at Dellalo’s Italian Market along 
the way. For more information, please contact Sue 
Schwartz at 330-343-7101

  Other Information To Note:
Mass Intentions: Please be reminded that any parishioner 
is welcome to request Masses be celebrated for deceased 
or living loved ones. To schedule a Mass Intention, please 
contact the Parish Office.

Can you help with transportation to Mass? We 
often get calls from parishioners in both Dover and New 
Philadelphia, who need help getting to Mass. If you are able 
to help, please call the Parish Office.

Low-Gluten Hosts: If you are a person who needs to 
receive a low-gluten host because of wheat allergies or celiac 
disease, please call the Parish Office.

Bulletin Deadline: The bulletin deadline is Monday 
at 3:00 p.m. Please include your contact information with 
phone number and email address. Bulletin notices may be 
in writing, faxed to 330-602-7488, dropped off, or emailed to 
stjosephchurch@roadrunner.com.

St. Joseph Calvary Cemetery
If you are interested in purchasing lots, or if you have 
questions regarding rules and regulations, please call Don 
in the Parish Office, and he will be happy to assist you.

Stand up and be counted!
Are you a registered parishioner? Do we have your current 
phone number? Registering in the parish is a declaration 
of your desire to be a part of the Catholic community and 
commitment to the life of our parish. If you want to register, 
there are forms in the Vestibule. Simply fill one out and 
drop it in the collection basked or stop in the Parish Office 
during the week or on Sunday mornings after the Masses 
and request a form.

Promise to Protect – Pledge to Heal
Believe in the possibility of help and healing. There is hope. 
Your local victim coordinator is available to help you or 
anyone who has been abused or victimized by someone 
representing the Catholic Church. We will listen to your 
needs and support you. We encourage you to come forward 
and speak out. We will help you make a formal complaint 
and arrange a personal meeting with the bishop or his 
delegate, if desired.

When traveling and you need to know 
where the closest Catholic Church is 

and the times for their Masses, please check out 
www.masstimes.org.

Jubilee of Anniversaries
All married couples celebrating their 25th, 30th, 40th, 45th, 
50th, 55th, 60th Anniversary, and every year after: The 
Annual Jubilee of Anniversaries Mass will be held on Sunday, 
June 26th at St. Andrew Parish in Upper Arlington at 2:30 
p.m. Please see the attached flyer for more information and 
to register.

If you manage your bills online, 
we’re sure you’ll like giving to your church 
online. It’s safe and secure, and you decide 

exactly when your gift is made and where it goes. Please visit 
www.stjosephdover.org to get started. If you have any 
questions or need assistance, please call the Parish Office.

Leave a Legacy of Love and Faith
Your last will and testament can 
leave a legacy of your faith by 
helping to pass it on to others. 

When drafting your will, after taking care of your 
family, please consider naming St. Joseph Parish or the 
Diocese of Columbus as a recipient of your estate. For 
more information, contact James Anzelmo at the 
Catholic Foundation at 1-866-298-8893 or JAnzelmo@
catholic-foundation.org.

The Amazing Parish Prayer
Heavenly Father, You have gathered us together as a parish to be 
Your visible life in our world. Here we unite in worship, proclaim 
Your word, celebrate the Eucharist, and are sent forth to share Your 
love and make disciples. Lord, we take Your Great Commission 
seriously and long for our parish to be so on fire that we draw 
people to You. Help us in that endeavor, as we strive to work 
together – ordained, religious and laity. Please make our parish 
amazing, through Your power and Your grace. Amen.

Holy Father’s Prayer Intention: May 2016
Universal: Respect for Women – That in every country 
of the world, women may be honored and respected 
and that their essential contribution to society may be 
highly esteemed.

Evangelization: Holy Rosary – That families, 
communities, and groups may pray the Holy Rosary 
for evangelization and peace.

OUR ADVERTISER OF THE WEEK IS

FAMILY OFFICE 
EQU. INC.

COMPUTER SERVICE 
AND REPAIR

330-339-5546

Please patronize our advertisers. 
They make our bulletin possible. 
Thank You! This bulletin is 
furnished to the parish without 
charge. The advertisements that 
appear completely defray all 

publishing costs, with which the church would otherwise be 
burdened. Please patronize these sponsors as a thank you for 
their kind generosity.





Iglesia San José
Ministerios Hispanos
La Santísima Trinidad

21 y 22 de Mayo del 2016

Calendario Litúrgico:

Misas en Español
Domingo	 mayo 22	 1:30 p.m.
Domingo	 mayo 29	 1:30 p.m.

Misas en Ingles
Sábados		  4:00 p.m.
Domingos		  8:30 a.m. y 11:00 a.m.

Confesiones
Antes d misa de español de 12:45 p.m. a 1:15 p.m.

Invitación al coro “Guadalupe”
Están cordialmente invitados a practicar en el coro, 
todos los jueves a las 2:00 p.m. Si tiene preguntas llame 
a Carmen al tel: 330-432-0811 ó a la oficina al 330-364-
6661.

Grupo “Corazón de María”: Todas las mujeres 
están invitadas a participar cada viernes, de 11:00 a.m. a 
2:00 p.m., en este grupo para Oración, Evangelización, 
clases de Inglés, labores del hogar y consejos prácticos 
para la vida.

El “Grupo de hombres” se reúne todos los viernes 
en Family Life 7:30 p.m. (en el edificio nuevo en frente 
de la Iglesia San José).

Clase de Bautismo: La próxima clase será en el Centro 
Familiar San José al 330-364-6661 o a los Ministerios Hispanos 
al 330-432-0811.

Capilla de la Virgen de Guadalupe. Todos somos 
bienvenidos a venerar en la Capilla de la Virgen de 
Guadalupe. Podemos encender una vela que permanece 
prendida por tres días, con una donación de $3.00. (2 velas 
por $6.00, etc.). Por favor usar sólo las velas de la Capilla

Notas Espirituales:
En la primera lectura, la sabiduría habla como una mujer 
que estuvo presente desde el comienzo de la creación. Los 
versículos nos recuerdan la belleza de toda la creación 
y cómo la sabiduría divina era activo durante todo el 
génesis, el Salmo 8, como el Salmo responsorial, nos da 
una oportunidad para proclamar la bondad del Santo 
Nombre de Dios por su maravillas. La selección de 
Romanos habla de la “gracia en la cual estamos firmes.” 
Esta es la gracia que nos permite “presumir de nuestras 
aflicciones” y verlos como un reto a crecer en la fe y la 
confianza en Dios que es Padre, Hijo y Espíritu. Ninguna 
de las lecturas de hoy invocan la fórmula trinitaria, sin 
embargo, el Evangelio nos invita a escuchar el Hijo, que 
ha actuado igual desde su padre, y enviará el Espíritu de 
verdad (un regalo que celebramos el domingo pasado).

Liturgia
Las Matemáticas de este misterio de la fe se encuentran 
profundamente arraigadas en la historia de la Iglesia, 
cuando los primeros seguidores de Jesús empezaron a 
desarrollar una nueva comprensión de su identidad y, 
finalmente, nuestra teología de la Trinidad, una teología 
que afirma que son tres personas distintas en un solo Dios. 
Hablamos de las Personas de la Trinidad en forma análoga 
porque las palabras no pueden capturar el misterio de 
Padre, Hijo y Espíritu Santo. No hay palabras para expresar 
la plenitud de la Trinidad, sino que intenta decir lo que el 
Señor nos ha revelado el misterio de la Trinidad. Cantando 
“Todos Alaben, y Adoren la Trinidad” sin duda nos abre 
a la maravilla de la majestad y la incomprensibilidad de 
Dios inefable. Si bien una homilía puede ser catequética, 
no es principalmente un tiempo para las lecciones. En 
este domingo, estamos llamados a ayudar a la asamblea 
aplicar o ver el misterio de la Santísima Trinidad en sus 
vidas. Sus palabras pueden llevar a sus feligreses para 
ver donde está presente y activa en sus vidas, donde se 
encuentran con el Hijo del Padre, y cuando el Espíritu les 
ha llamado hacia adelante.


